
                                          RAC Housekeeping Committee  
                                           Meeting Minutes - Club Room 

September 13, 2023     
 
Chairperson Letha Jones called the meeting to order at 10:00 am. 

 Members Present:  Delores Bendersky, Carol Babston, Bill Pappmeier, Susan 
Howard, Delia Georges, Suzie Schuldt Merv Rohwer, Nanette Vuolo, Liz Melnick, 
Georgianna Youngblood, Letha Jones, and Alice Aragón 

Members Absent:  Dottie O’Donnell, Lorraine Brantner, and Sandy Stephens 

Management Present: Martha Alanis Housekeeping Directo, Kari Flansburg, 
Housekeeping Manager, and Emmy Puga, Housekeeping Supervisor 

Management Absent: None 

Bill Pappmeier – 1st Floor – He stated that there were no problems, and everything 
looked fine. 

Delia Georges – Gvt Building #7 – She said that things have improved, and her 
only comment was that there are always boxes in their trash room.  She said that 
need a deodorizer placed in their trash room again because it smells. 
 
Carol Babston – 5th Floor – The only problem she saw was the screens on in the 
dryers in the Laundry Room.  She has cleaned them in the past but there seems to 
be some build-up where there are chunks on the screens and this needs to be 
addressed.  She said that the washing machines are looking a lot better.  There are 
some pictures where the glass needs to be cleaned as they are smeared and need to 
cleaned so they look nice and clean. 
 
Dolores Bendersky – Atrium and Dining Rooms  - She reported that on the 1st 
Floor by Door #4 in the hallway there are a lot of bugs.   
 
Susan Howard – Gvt Building #5 & Fitness Center – The building is in good 
shape.  She said that the side doors are full of bugs.  She said that the Fitness 
Center looks fine. 
 
Sue Schuldt – 6th Floor & Pool – She said that the D & E hallways are pristine.  
The & B & C hallways are also ok.  The pool is also in good shape. 
 
Merv Rohwer – 7th floor - reported that everything looked good. 
 



Georgiana Youngblood – Gvt Building #8 – Everything looks good. 
 
Liz Melnick – Building #9 – The stairwells need to be swept. 
 
Nanette Vuolo – 2nd floor – Nanette stated that the stairwell had been cleaned and 
the windows at the end of the hallways had been cleaned.   
 
Alice Aragon – Fitness Center – Alice said that everything looked fine. 
 
Lea Jones – Plaza Club – Lea said that everything was in good shape. 
 
Martha Alanis the Housekeeping Director mentioned that week was Housekeeping 
Week and that on Friday; September 15th they would be having a luncheon at the 
Plaza Club for all of the housekeepers.  She said that they are now fully staffed.  
There is still someone on medical leave and it looks like she may be coming back 
to Freedom Plaza. 
 
Emmy Puga said everything looks good in GVT. 
 
Kari said that a new staff member (Altemio) will be working with Victor on deep 
cleaning and working on different projects.  He is also learning how to do many 
things.  
 
Emmy is in the process of cleaning carpets int the buildings at GVT in the 
hallways except for building #9.  She has to wait until they are finished with all of 
the work in building #9. 
 
The next meeting will be on Wednesday, October 11, 2023.   
 
The meeting was adjourned at 10:38 am. 
 
Alice Aragon  
Housekeeping Secretary 
 
 


